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Household Waste Recycling Centres  

 
Policy for controlling  Construction and Demolition Waste   

 
The household waste recycling centres in York are provided for the use of residents 
in York to dispose of their household waste.  There are 3 sites in York, Hazel Court, 
Towthorpe and Beckfield Lane. 
 
There has been an increasing amount of construction and demolition waste brought 
into the sites in York.   To ensure that the waste being brought into the site is not 
from a business, there is a need to restrict the amount of this type of waste brought 
into the sites.  
 
How Much Construction and Demolition Waste Will be Allowed onto Site 
 
Most construction and demolition waste that is brought into the household waste 
recycling centres is soil and rubble, we are limiting the amount of RUBBLE that is 
brought into the 3 HWRCs: 
 

No more than the equivalent of 2 full car boot loads of rubble per household 
will be accepted into the sites each month.  

 
There will be no limit on the amount of soil brought into the sites.  
 
The following materials will be allowed to be brought into Hazel Court, Beckfield Lane 
and Towthorpe HWRCs, however if the frequencies or quantities are thought to be 
excessive, you will be asked to provide evidence of where the waste has come from. 
 

• Sinks 

• Toilets 

• Water Tanks 

• Windows 
 
It is possible to take the following to Hazel Court HWRC Only 
 

• Cement Bonded Asbestos  
 
Alternative Facilities 
 
There are a number of alternatives to using the household waste recycling centres to 
dispose of your construction and demolition waste.  These include the hire of skips 
from waste management companies.  
 
These can be found at the following places: 
 

• Advertised in local business directories 

• Listed on www.wasterecycling.org.uk 

• Listed and registered with the Environment Agency – 
http://www2.environment-agency.gov.uk/epr/ 

 
 
 
 


